THE SAN DIEGO SKI CLUB

San Diego, California

January 6, 1950

Dear Member:

It looks as though we will be skiing up at Cuyamaca any day now. There have been a lot of work parties in which certain few of the members have put in a tremendous amount of time in an attempt to get the equipment ready.

Your Board of Directors has had a meeting to discuss the operating policies of the tow for the coming season and the following decisions were reached:

 There must be an authorized operator who accepts complete responsibility for the operation of the tow whenever the tow is to be operated. Any responsible member of the Club can become an authorized operator after having been checked out by Sandy McMasters.

The preparation of this equipment for the season has taken a great deal of time and all of this could be voided by a person attempting to operate the tow who was not familiar with it. It is, therefore, absolutely essential that no one but authorized operators attempt to run the equipment.

2. It will be necessary that at least five members of the Ski Club be present whenever the tow is run. It is not practical to operate the tow unless this number of members is present. It is to be pointed out that this does not mean just five people but five members of the Ski Club.

Since the bulk of the skiers must use the tow on weekends, it is considered inadvisable to operate the tow on Friday after there has been a good snowfall. This prevents a relatively few from spoiling the slope for the majority of the Club.

- 3. In the past years we have found it very impractical for people to join the Ski Club up on the slope as the Treasurer is not always present and there is always the problem introduced of money being taken by unauthorized people. Therefore, it has been decided that all memberships must clear through the Treasurer. This can be done either at our regular monthly meetings or by mailing a check directly to the Treasurer.
- 4. In order to defray the expenses of operating the equipment, it is necessary that we charge for the use of the tow. The rates for this coming season will be as follows:

a)	Adult non-member	\$ 1.50 a day
b)	Adult member	1.00 a day
c)	Member and family	1.50 a day
d)	Junior member	.50 a daw

A Roster is being enclosed for your use. You will note that there is a telephone committee and that each group has a telephone captain. This committee is to be used for exchange of information in relation to those people desiring rides, those people with empty cars who need riders, and any other exchange of information relative to Ski Club business. Don't hesitate to avail yourself of these people in order that we may have a lively and active Club this season.

Our next meeting will be held January 19 at the First Presbyterian Church, Third and Date Streets, at 8:00 p.m. We will not be sending out postcards this time, so consider this to be your official invitation. Be sure to be there and bring any of your friends who are interested.

THE SAN DIEGO SKI CLUB

Stuart Fraser

Stuart Fraser President

SF:rc

Encl.

NOTE